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Greetings, Lions of District 13 OH2— 

 

As we come to the end of this Lions Year, it is time to look back at all the accom-
plishments we have had together. The Convention was excellent, thanks to those 

who planned and executed it and those who attended, including our Convention 

speaker ID Ardie Klemish and her husband PDG Lion Ken from Iowa and the oth-

er District Governors of District OH 13. Thanks to my Cabinet officers, to CC 

Greg Hess, to the Local and District and State Committee Chairpersons who 

moved forward in a multitude of directions—and explored new horizons we were 

challenged to do by our International President Gudrun Yngvadottir.  

  

New officers have been elected and have completed the Leadership Training ses-

sion May 4 in Ashland, OH. We had a record number of attendees, including some 

from the new Mansfield United Club and some from other Lions Districts in Ohio. 

We chartered one new Lions Club with another soon to be chartered; we char-

tered two new LEO Clubs in North Ridgeville and in Bellville at Clear Fork High 

School. We increased District OH2 membership by 130+ members, many of them 

women. We increased service hours to our communities and added numerous new 

projects while continuing with many well-established ones. 

 

Well-done, Lions—continued successes in the new Lions Year under the leadership 

of DGE Kenny Schuck, 1st DGE Kerry Parker, and 2nd DGE Kevin Reidy. Thank you 

for your support during 2018-2019. WE SERVE—and we Keep Lions on Track. 

 

DG Keith Kaufman 
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 I want to congratulate the members of 

our district that were recognized for their 

hard work and dedication to Lionism at 

the State Convention in May. Lions Don 

Barnhouse, Sandy Best, Tim Kershner, 

Kerry Parker, and Darlene Schuck all re-

ceived awards and recognition for their 

contributions to our district and multiple 

district. A special congratulations goes to 

Council Chair Greg Hess, his hard work 

this year has had a big impact on our state 

association. So many of you have done 

outstanding things this year for OH2 and 

for MD13. Unfortunately, it is impossible 

to give everyone the recognition you de-

serve, but please know Governor Keith, 

myself, and the rest of the district officers 

greatly appreciate your hard work. 

 

For some of our clubs, summer is a time 

when you take a break from the Lions 

meetings and activities, while others have 

major projects during the summer 

months. No matter which way your sum-

mer is planned make sure you are on the 

lookout for opportunities to serve your 

communities and as you enjoy the sun-

shine also remember to share Lionism 

with the people you meet. Take every 

opportunity to invite others to share in 

the enjoyment you receive from being a 

Lion. I know each and everyone of us is 

proud to be a member of this great organ-

ization. When you are out sharing the 

Lions opportunity, be proud, don’t feel as 

if you are inconveniencing someone. It is a 

privilege and an honor to be a Lion. Serv-

ing others is humanity’s highest calling. If 

you believe our mission is good and right, 

then expanding our numbers so that we 

can expand our service is also the right 

thing to do. 

 

There are two up coming opportunities 

for Lions wanting to improve themselves 

and their leadership skills. September 19-

21 will be this year’s USA/Canada Forum 

in Spokane, Washington. This is the best 

Lions program for leadership development 

and getting to know Lions from around 

the country. It is a relaxed and informative 

three days. If Spokane is a little to far 

away, mark your calendar for next year 

September as the Forum will be in Louis-

ville, Kentucky. This years Regional Lions 

Leadership Institute will be held in Canton 

for Levels 1  and 2. This is also a great 

local program opportunity, it is a LCI pro-

gram held right here in Ohio. If you have 

any questions about either program please  

 

contact myself or Lion Ann Miller. 

 

I hope everyone has a wonderful summer. 

I will be beginning my club visitations in 

July and I look forward to visiting your 

clubs again this year. We have had a great 

year and I look forward to working with 

you to make next year even greater. 

 

DGe Kenny Schuck 

 

 

June is a great month to celebrate – 

whether it is grand moments like gradua-

tions or the little successes that we have 

had throughout our Lions year.  After 

serving for a year as Vice Governor, part 

of my celebration is taking the opportunity 

to thank everyone for the wonderful ex-

perience that I have had this year. 

 

First, thank-you to all of those who 

worked to put on a successful Leadership 

Training School this last month in Ash-

land.  Your hard work and dedication 

does not go unnoticed or unappreciated. 

Thank-you also to of those who gave up 

their day to attend Leadership Training 

and to take information back to their 

clubs.  My heart-felt appreciation goes out 

to all club secretaries and club service 

chairmen for their patience with learning 

the new MyLion system and for your will-

ingness to be interactive in the training 

session.  When faced with change, being 

flexible and keeping a positive attitude are 

exceptional qualities.  I walked away from 

the MyLion session encouraged that 13 

OH2 officers would be setting the leader-

ship standard in the state for clubs report-

ing and using the new programs – despite 

the challenges.  If you (as you) run into 

difficulties, don’t hesitate to call or email 

and we’ll get it figured out. Attitude deter-

mines success. 

 

And, thank-you to all of the Lions, Lion-

esses and LEOs that I got to meet and 

work with this year.  The stories and ideas 

that you shared with me were the best 

part.  I appreciate everyone who offered 

advice, supported me, and helped solve 

various problems – thank-you for listen-

ing.  It’s true that the more you learn, the 

more you realize you don’t know. I look 

forward to the coming year and my visits 

in Region II.  If you have a project I can 

help with, don’t hesitate to ask.  If I am 

free I will be there to pitch in – WE 

SERVE. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Who - MD 13 Ohio Lions 

 

What - Ohio Lions License Plate 

 

When - On Sale Now!! Must buy your 

plate by September 25, 2019 for these 

plates to remain available. 

 

Where - WWW.OPLATES.COM or 

your local Deputy Registrar / BMV 

 

Details - Currently, only 85 Ohio Lions 

License Plates have been sold. We need to 

buy 150 for the plates to remain available 

after September 25, 2019. Please consider 

purchasing your very own Ohio Lions 

License Plate as the profits from sales go 

to the Ohio Lions Foundation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DGE Kenny 

1st VDGe Kerry 

http://www.oplates.com/
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 No two words strike fear into the hearts of even the strongest 

individuals like the term Public Speaking. The fear of standing 

before people, whether you know them or not, and presenting 

an idea or position can literally terrorize some people. Unfortu-

nately, nothing is more important to our personal success than 

being able to communicate effectively. SPEAK TO WIN How 

To Present With Power In Any Situation by Brian Tracy is 

guide to developing better communication techniques and abili-

ties. I realize that a book on public speaking sounds as exciting 

as shelling peas, but in reality Tracy presents his information in 

an enjoyable and easy to follow manner.  

 

From speaking informally to business colleagues to a presenta-

tion at a major seminar, this book helps you prepare yourself 

and your presentation for maximum effect. Tracy covers topics 

such as how to calm your nerves, present with confidence, us-

ing body language,  and how to use your voice to keep listeners 

interested and engaged. He teaches proper preparation tech-

niques that will allow you to create presentations with the 

most effective information and how to present it in a way that 

flows and transitions from point to point with the most impact. 

   Being able to present your thoughts and opinions to others, 

no matter your walk of life, is important to your ultimate suc-

cess and happiness. Learning to speak effectively is possible and 

SPEAK TO WIN is a very good guide to developing your ability. 

With this book it  is possible for anyone to improve your com-

munication techniques. I would strongly recommend this book 

to everyone. I again listened to this as an audio book read by 

the author.  

    

Next time: Developing The Leader Within You 2.0 by John C. 

Maxwell.    I would love to hear your suggestions for books to 

read and your opinion on the books I review. 

 

DGe Kenny Schuck  

kennyrschuck@gmail.com 

Kenny’s Book Review 

 

We held another successful MD13 OH-2 Leadership Training 

day for club officers and other interested Lions on May 4 at 

Trinity Lutheran Church in Ashland. There were about 230 

attendees with 79% of the district clubs represented. Addi-

tionally, eight visitors from OH-3 came to see how our train-

ing operates. Because of Lions Clubs International going to 

MyLion as the reporting platform for service activities on July 

1, we held an information session for Club Service chairs and 

Secretaries. This was in addition to our regular officer train-

ing. Many thanks to everyone who took the time to attend. 

Also, we couldn't have been successful without the help of 

our presenters and staff. Mark your calendars for next year's 

training on May 2. 

 

Lion Ann Miller 

MD13 GLT Coordinator 

 

MD 13 OH-2 Leadership Training A portion of the donations brought to Ohio Lions Conven-

tion, May 17-19 in response to a request for Mansfield Unit-

ed Lions Club project of a Domestic Violence Shelter in 

District OH 2 

http://www.goodreads.com/work/editions/2413067-speak-to-win-how-to-present-with-power-in-any-situation
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Bloomville Lions 
                             

Golf Scramble 

Saturday June 1, 2019  
8:00 a.m. Shotgun Start 

Clinton Heights Golf Course   
 

       $50 per golfer includes:  
Game of golf, cart, hot dog at the 

turn, lunch, hole prizes, and great fun! 
 

                      Call or text Brad Scheiber at          
   419-934-1383 to enter your team. 
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54
th

 ANNUAL BASCOM MEMORIAL PARADE 
Sponsored by the Bascom Lions Club 

 

Where: Bascom, Ohio 
When: Sunday June 2nd 

 

Activities start with a Chicken and Pork Barb-b-que Dinner 
at Meadowbrook Park, in the Evergreen Building from 11 

am to 1 pm 
Dinners are $9 for a full meal and $6 for a half meal. 

 

Then we will have a Military Ceremony at the San-
dridge Cemetery at 1:15 pm 

 

Parade Starts at 2 pm 
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SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 29, 2019 
 

Lake Lamberjack & Lake Mottram at  
FOSTORIA CITY PARK 

 
5K Run at 10AM – 1 Mile Walk at 11AM 

$25 donation per Registration 
Families Welcome 

Registration details to come in July 

100% of the money 
raised will go to 
pediatric cancer 
research and sup-
port of affected 
families. 

91,250 children lose 
their battle with 
cancer every year, 
2,000 in the U.S. 
alone. 

1/285 children in the U.S. 
will be diagnosed with can-
cer by the age of 20. 
Chances of survival are on 
average just under 80%.  
We can better this! 
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Past, Present and Future 
 

Ashland Evening 

 

At the May 2 Ashland Evening meeting, 

Christy Michaels, Director of Clinical 

Operations, Hospice Life Care was the 

guest speaker. The facility is located at 

Administrative & Inpatient Pavilion, 1900 

Akron Rd. Wooster, OH 44691, 330-

264-4899, 800-884-6547. They serve 

Wayne, Holmes, Medina & Ashland 

Counties. They provide hospice support-

ive personalized care as well as palliative 

care. 

 

Members were reminded that the gera-

niums and plants will be delivered to the 

county fairground's gold building on 

Tuesday,  May 7 at 4 p.m.  PDG Myron 

Amstutz,  Lions Ann Miller and Ron Ho-

fer were the top sellers. 

 

PDG Amstutz reported that the Book-

case Project at the Career Center was a 

huge success. The Career Center stu-

dents and employees provided 60 kids 

with an oak bookcase with an engraved 

nameplate (made at the Career Center), 

stuffed with a set of 45 starter books. 

The bookcases were given to "at-

risk"  children in the Head Start Program 

and other programs. The Career Center 

raised $8,000 from donations to pay for 

the project. Our Club donated $1,500 to 

the project. 

 

PDG Amstutz said Ohio BMV is sell-

ing  Lions specialized license plates.  $25 

of the cost will go back to Ohio Lions. 
  
Service project item available from The 

Ashland Evening Lions: 

If any clubs are assembling personal kits 

or first aid kits using hard eyeglasses 

cases, The Ashland Evening Lions Club 

has some available. Contact Lion Ann 

Miller at babba4ajm@gmail.com or (419) 

651-6470. 

 

Ashland Noon 

 

 

  The Ashland Noon club wrapped up 

the year with our last regular meetings 

in May before summer recess. We initi-

ated our new slate of officers for next 

year, including Lion Matt McFarland who 

will be our 98th first time president in 

the clubs 99th year, having had only one 

Lion repeat office back in the 

1930's. Plans are well underway for our 

100th anniversary celebration next year. 

Lion Melody Barnes  led the induction 

of our six newest members, bringing our 

total to 11 new this year, and 20 over 

the past 2 years.  

 

The key to our growth has been the fun 

we have at meetings, we have been es-

pecially blessed with wonderful tail twist-

ers to set the mood with jokes, 

pranks and interesting trivia, and  great 

speakers to make the time interesting 

and informative. Guests leave with a 

smile on their face and an application in 

hand.  

 

We also had awards presentations which 

included Lion Al Garrett receiving his 

64th consecutive perfect attendance 

award and Lion Gene Kopp receiving the 

Lion of the Year award for his leadership 

on our Rose sale and his dedication to 

Lions service. 

 

Avon 

 

 The Avon Lions participated in the an-

nual Memorial Day Parade passing out 

candy along the parade route to excited 

children as they watched service groups, 

vehicles and bands make their way to the 

Avon Cemetery for the ceremony hon-

oring our fallen heroes.  

 

Our May meeting was highlighted by a 

presentation by our own Lion Jennifer 

McNamara OD on her trip to El Salva-

dor bringing vision to remote villages. 

The club also participated in Avon Pride 

Day by planting flowers at the Avon Li-

ons Community Center. 

 

Bascom 

 

 

The Bascom Lions were busy for the 

month of May. May 4th four Lions 

learned a lot at the District Leadership 

Training. Those Attending were Dave 

Cramer, Tim Zoeller, Jim Hutchins, and 

Bob Swartzmiller. 

 

May 7th Many Lions served dinner to our 

honor students, Seniors at Hopewell 

Loudon School. Dave Cramer awarded 

Scholarships to five students who will be 

attending college next year. The Win-

ners were: 2 year $500 Caden Hoover 

and Stephanie Wilfong. 4 year $1000 

Renae Kepelka, Bailee Coss and Garret 

McCoy. Our scholarship Committee was 

Dave Cramer, Bob Swartzmiller, Jim 

Hutchins, and Tim Zoeller. Thank you to 

all that helped out to make this an enjoy-

able evening for the graduating students. 

 

May 10th was Vision Screening at 

Hopewell Loudon School for over 50 

pre-kindergarten kids. Thank you to 

Jerry and Phyllis Swander, Larry 

Beidelschies, Jim Burns, and Sandy Best 

for taking care of this. 

 

May 21st We  had 21 Lions and 3 guest 

in attendance at our meeting at the BUM 

church. Guest speaker was Charlene 

Watkins, Executive Director for Seneca 

County Regional Planning. She talked 

about Regional Planning and Fair Hous-

ing. We also recognized new member 

Patricia Reinhard and sponsor Paul 

Burgderfer. 

 

Sunday June 2nd is Bascom Lions Memo-

rial Parade. Activities start with a Chick-

en and Pork Barb-b-que Dinner at Mead-

owbrook Park, in the Evergreen Building 

from 11 am to 1 pm. Dinners are $9 for 

a full meal and $6 for a half meal. Then 

we will have a Military Ceremony at the 

Sandridge Cemetery at 1:15 pm. Speaker 

mailto:babba4ajm@gmail.com


12  

Past, Present and Future 
 

Bascom continued 

Speaker is Gretchen Schellenger. Parade 

Starts at 2 pm. 

 

Bellevue 

 

 

Bellevue Lions enjoyed our May  "Guest 

Night" at "Gilbert’s" for a catered meal 

by the owners, Mike/Jen  Mazzaro,  

Bellevue Lions members.  Speaker for 

the evening was Bellevue's new Police 

Chief-Mark Linder who spoke on the 

problems and vision he has for our com-

munity.  His big goal is to get a detective 

back into the community to help address 

the drug problem.  Staffing is another 

problem that all small towns deal with 

and live within a city budget.   

 

Our next big item for the Bellevue Lions 

is the 13th Annual Par 3 Golf outing at 

Sleepy Hollow Golf Course on  June 

14th.  If you like to golf and eat steak, 

come  and enjoy our two person scram-

ble with lots of prizes.  More information 

on page 6. 

 

Bellville 

 

Our first Health Clinic with the Knox 

County Community Hospital was held 

on February 23, with 36 people attend-

ing.   Officer Hall from the Bellville Po-

lice Department completed finger print-

ing on seven children. Akron’s Children 

Hospital was there to let everyone know 

about their services to children. There 

were tables with information concerning 

heart attacks, children sleeping, nutri-

tion, and many other health issues. Dia-

betes, blood pressure and cholesterol 

w e r e 

checked. 

 

 

 

 

  

  

The club had a benefit for our Veterans 

on March 30.  We raised $994.00 for 

the Honor Flight.  Fourteen members 

worked the dinner, attendees told us the 

food was very good.  

 

The Bellville Club  made a commitment 

to run the concession stand at the Clear 

Fork Youth League for the next five 

years. The Youth League will receive15 

percent of the gross earnings. The Per-

rysville Lions club and Clear Fork LEOS 

have been helping at the concession 

stand. 

  

The field needs handicap restrooms for 

the special needs children. PDG Carolyn 

has contacted LCIF about a grant and 

was told that they qualify for a matching 

grant. The grant application was given to 

Lindsey Roberts.  

 

President Andy, PDG Carolyn and Sarah 

Brook attended the Charter Dinner of 

the Mansfield United Lions Club.  PDG 

Carolyn presented the club banner to 

the new club with the Bellville Lions 

Club as their sponsor.  

 

Fremont 

 

April 2nd meeting with four students and 

three speakers. SJCC Students of the 

Month were Mackenzie Pena and Caden 

Spader. Mackenzie will be attending 

Ohio University for a degree in Commu-

nications and Caden will be attending 

BGSU for a Marketing and Finance de-

gree. The ROSS Students of the Month 

were Lexi Sours and Andrew Miller.  

Lexi will be attending Cleveland State for 

a Nursing degree and Andrew will be  

 

 

attending Toledo University for a degree 

in Engineering.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Our first speaker was Donna Reisen 

from the Chamber of Commerce.  Our 

club voted to join the Chamber and she 

brought us a bag of locally made ketchup 

and sauerkraut and information regard-

ing spring and summer events.  

 

Our next speaker was Mircea Handru 

from the Mental Health and Recovery 

Services Board . They will be having a 

levy on the ballot for May 7th.  

 

The third speaker was Brain Gibbs from 

Gibbs Aero Spray. The business started 

in 1952. Brian has been a commercial 

pilot for 18 years. They have 2 turbo-

powered planes with rate controller 

GPS and 700 hp motors. The tanks hold 

500 gallons of fertilizer. They do both 

dry and liquid and the equipment sprays 

at 149 mph. 

 

Jim Draeger and Dave Souder honored 

as 50-year Lion members. 

 

 

 

 



13  

Past, Present and Future 
 
 
 
 

Hayesville 

The Hayesville Lions Club met May 16 at 

Stone Lutheran Church.  Kate Scott from 

the Ashland County Rape Crisis Domes-

tic Violence Safe Haven spoke.   They 

offer support groups, trauma therapy, 

short term counseling, and advocate at 

Ashland University.  A grant and United 

Way fund their activities, Their crisis 

number is 418-289-8085. 

 

Road cleanup is at 6 pm. on June 10,  

meet at Stone Lutheran Church.   

 

We will meet at 8:30 am.  Memorial Day 

in Hayesville for the parade.  Installation 

of Officers is June 20 at the Mill at Bueh-

ler's at 7pm. 

 

Lorain 

 

May 11, Lions cleaned, trimmed and 

straightened Elmwood Cemetery for Lo-

rain County Pride Day. 

 

The Lorain Lions Club will participated in 

the Lorain Better Block program May 18 

from 12 noon to 6PM.  We had a 

”parklet” (booth) near Veterans Park on 

West Erie and Washington Avenue.   We 

plan to have the Fender Blender Bike in 

the parklet making smoothies and discuss 

the many ways the club helps people in 

Lorain 

 

June 6 p.m. Rebman’s On The Avenue, 

Installation of officers and board mem-

bers.  Lion Barry Buck will present the 

poverty simulation. 

 

New Members of the Lorain Lions: Clu 

Lion Sharon Bird, Lion Rick Gerena, Lion Sha-

ron Sweda 

 

 

 

New Lorain 

Lions member 

George George, 

inducted April 

18, being pinned 

by sponsor 

Bruce McCart-

ney. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Member Cory Shawver (left) with 

sponsor Lion Dan Smith and President 

Tom Bruno. 

 

Is anyone keeping count of the number of 

years this club has done the semi-annual 

pancake breakfast?  25 years?  30 years? 

Following are some snapshots of this 

year’s event: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of the highlights of the breakfast was 

recognizing Lorain High Leo member Ma-

ya Pappas as the first recipient of a $1,000 

Lorain Lions scholarship in 18 years. Maya 

scored a 32 on the ACT (perfect) and will 

be attending Hiram College in the fall. 

LHS Leo Club member Kyle Czatt (not 

pictured) also received a $1,000 Lions 

scholarship. Congratulations Maya and 

Kyle! Thanks to the Scholarship Commit-

tee:  Lions Bruce Bevan, Tammy Tansey 

and Ed Baker! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our faithful Lorain Lions volunteers at 

Second Harvest Food on April 23. The 

Lions and the LHS Leo Club also fielded 

teams to compete for “fastest packers” 

on April 23 under the sponsorship of 

LCCC.  Northwest Bank won the compe-

tition (there’s always next year!) 

 

Loudonville 

 

During May, Loudonville Lions held their 

monthly Fish Fry, then served over 400 

people at the first Chicken BBQ of the 

summer. The Club also supported Red-

bird Resilient by grilling hot dogs and 

hamburgers for 120 members of the Drug 

Free Club.  We continue to loan out 

medical equipment such as wheelchairs 

and walkers at no charge as a service to 

the community.   

 

PDG Carolyn 

Brook joined 

us for installa-

tion of new 

officers during 

our final regu-

lar meeting of 

the year.   

 

Mansfield United 

 

Thank you Cynthia Beat & the Bloomville 

Lions Club for your generous donation to 

our local Domestic Violence Shelter as 

part of the statewide effort of Ohio Lions 

to help with our first service project! We 

appreciate your service 

to our community! 
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Marblehead Peninsula 

 

May has been a busy month for our club. 

Five Lions volunteered to give a facelift to 

a raised flower bed at Otterbein Marble-

head, a continuing care retirement com-

munity located on the Marblehead Penin-

sula, Unfortunately, the area has been 

neglected because the resident who 

cared for the garden is no longer able to 

maintain it. After planting flowers, the 

club will stain the wood and install a Li-

ons Club plaque. Pictured are Lions  Jane 

Keys, Karen Blackmon and Harry Black-

mon . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On May 18, our club held our most suc-

cessful Pancake Breakfast Benefit and 

netted over $1,000 for local resident, 

Daniel “Buzz” Webster. The funds will 

help defray Webster’s medical expenses. 

 

Lion and long-time volunteer, Tom Hen-

derson, received the Marblehead Peninsu-

la Chamber of Commerce’s 42nd Annual 

D.S. Kirkpatrick Award for his many 

years of volunteer service to the Cham-

ber, Village of Marblehead and Lakeside 

Chautauqua. The award honors the dedi-

cation and unselfish devotion to the prin-

ciples of service to the community 

through the Chamber of Commerce. 

Henderson has been a popular area Santa 

and civic leader for many years. He is also 

a volunteer bus driver at Otterbein Mar-

blehead. Congratulations, Lion Tom! 

 

Mohawk Lioness 

The May 21 meeting was at the Sycamore 

Fire House at 7 pm with hostesses Cleta-

belle Barnes and Janet Decker.   Roll call 

was answered by telling if you are plant-

ing a garden this year.  The program was  

“No One Fights Alone” and next year's 

officers were installed.   

 

The June 18 meeting will be at the Syca 

 

more Fire House at 6:30 pm with host-

esses Dianne Tooley and Gloria Stewart.  

Roll call is to be answered by telling if you 

have anyone in your family who graduat-

ed.  The program will be Scholarship 

Awards.  The meal will cost $12 and con-

sist of salad, lasagna, cheesy bread, and 

dessert.  Reservations are required.  We 

will look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Don't forget the summer picnics on July 

22 and August 26 at 6:30 with the Syca-

more Lions!  Bring meat to grill and a 

dish or two to share and your own table 

service.  This is a time to relax and enjoy 

each other's company. 

 

Old Fort 

 

The Old Fort Board donated $100 to 

each of two students attending HOBY 

Leadership School.  

 

Bennett Wasserman and Nycholas Mar-

tinez will be going. Former Foreign ex-

change student Carlo Norlo from Berlin, 

Germany was the program for the even-

ing.  Harley and Nearline Shaull were his 

host family in 1982-83.  He is currently an 

English teacher in Berlin. 

 

Holly Stacy and Patty Fry reported that 

the Calendar Project is in the beginning 

stages.  Letters went to the Elementary 

to be sent home with students. 

 

Old Fort Lions will donate $200 to the 

PM Gillmor Park for the Mud Run,  pay a 

deposit to Somerset Hall for our 75th  

Charter Anniversary Celebration,buy a 

$200 speaker system, lend a small pan-

cake griddle to the Fort Seneca Commu-

nity Church. 

 

Scholarship Winners were Jenna Clouse - 

$1000  University of Toledo, Audrey 

Whitman - $750  Ohio Universi-

ty,  Katherine Fry - $500  University of 

Cincinnati, Nicole Fry - 500  Hanover 

College,   Anna Winger - $500 Bowling 

Green State University and  Jarett 

Woodall - $500 Heidelberg University.  

Sandy Best reported Old Fort helped 

Bascom Lions test 56 preschoolers at 

Hopewell and Old Fort tested 48 at Old 

Fort.   We referred two from Old Fort 

and want to rescreen four in the 

fall.   The $1 books handed out were a 

big hit. Bob Kline reported we had an eye 

case in the Kansas area. 

June 4     Regular Meeting 7 pm at the 

OFCC  Need a program 

idea.       June      18     Regular Meeting 

7 p at the OFCC  Installation of Officers.         

Editors note:  May and June combined Old 

Fort Lion  news.  

 

Ontario 

 
Happy June fellow Lions!! The Ontario 

club is now getting into full swing with 

our summer fundraising with our conces-

sion trailer at Lowes Home Improve-

ment. We will be there this Memorial 

Day weekend Saturday, Sunday, Monday. 

 

On  May 18th we had our 66th Charter 

night and PDG Sonny Barker installed our 

new officers. We had a guest speaker 

from Richland County Water Soil Con-

servation Dept. We also opened our Li-

on's Club park for the summer. 

 

Plymouth 

 

At the April 10 meeting, PDG Carolyn 

Brooks talked about Campaign 100, a 

push to raise money to fight diabetes, 

increase service, and expand global caus-

es. Plymouth Education Association Presi-

dent Marla Reynolds was present to help 

bag candy for the Easter Egg Hunt and 

has made a flyer for the elementary stu-

dents to take home. 

 

Plymouth Lions met at the village meeting 

center on April 24. President Lion Jill 

called  the meeting to order. Our stu-

dents of the month were both playing a 

home softball game and promised to at-

tend when the game was over. 

 

 

Morgan Chaffins is 

the daughter of Jim 

and Sherri Chaffins. 

She is graduating 

from NCSC with 

the College NOW 

program with an 

associate degree in 
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Past, Present and Future 

in business. She has four varsity letters in 

volleyball, basketball and softball each. 

She has put together a marketing plan 

that is being implemented by Gorman 

Nature Center. She has volunteered to 

pick up trash, helped fourth graders, 

talked about her diabetes, worked safety 

town, the food pantry and Elf Village. 

Morgan plans to major in Business at Tif-

fin University where she will also play 

softball. 

 

Mallory Miller is the daughter of Mike and 

Lori Miller. She is graduating from NCSC 

with the College NOW program with an 

associate degree in business. She has four 

varsity letters in volleyball and softball, 

and two varsity letters in basketball. She 

has been a caretaker for two years and 

has volunteered at the animal shelter, 

given College NOW tours, worked the 

concession stands, and helped with the 

community cleanup. Mallory plans to at-

tend Ashland University and major in 

Business. 

 

Republic 

 
The May 19th meeting was called  to or-

der in the Town Hall at 8:00 PM. 

 

Treasurer Jim F reported the May BBQ  

profit will be used for the Park.  The Park 

was discussed. 

    

Republic Lions will purchase  shelves for 

the shelters' storage area.   

 

Savannah 

 

Our club worked in conjunction with the 

Boy Scouts to collect and turn in 500 

pounds of film plastic.  We were reward-

ed with a bench made from the recycled 

plastic.  The bench has been placed at 

Faith United Methodist Church in accord-

ance with the wishes of the Boy Scouts 

that helped us with the project. 

 

Picture is of Lion Steve Willeke's truck 

that the Lions Club decorated and walked 

behind in the Memorial Day parade.  Li-

ons handed out candy during the parade. 

 

 

 

 

Tiffin 

Tiffin Lions completed spring Vision 

Screening May 2 and 3, with 19 children 

screened at First Lutheran Preschool.   

An eye exam and glasses were provided 

for a local resident. 

 

Six Lions cleaned, trimmed and planted 

flowers in Lions Park in downtown Tiffin. 

$100 was donated to Tiffin-Seneca Public 

Library for Large Print books in memory 

of the late Lion Vince Lucius.  $400 was 

donated to HOBY in support of two local 

students. 

 

Vermilion 

 

Student of the Month for May was Mattie 

Colohan.  She is a very active Vermilion 

High School Senior in school as well as in 

the community.   

 

On May 18, Pride Day in Vermilion we 

supplied the donuts and drinks for the 

community workers.  

 

Annual Reverse Raffle will take place June 

1. at German's Villa.  The cost is $80 a 

couple includes 2 steak dinners, open bar, 

music by our own Lion John Showalter, 

The Beat DJ, and a chance to win 

$1500.  There will be more side-

boards.  Come and join us! 

 

The weekend of Father's Day is the An-

nual Vermilion Fish Festival, June 14-

16.  We will be selling our delicious perch 

sandwiches,  homemade french fries, and 

hot dogs, pop, water, and coffee.  Bring 

Dad and Grandpa and the family and 

come have some fun. 

 

Installation Dinner will take place at our 

property on June 18.  Spouse are invited. 

 

We have been asked to help cook steaks 

for Grace's Kitchen on June 20.  

 

A reminder that our Annual Woollybear 

Festival will be taking place on Sunday, 

October 6.  Mark your calendars now. 
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Flag Poles 
 

 
 

20’ Tall Telescoping 
      $245 installed 

Sponsored by the 

Elyria Lions Club 

Call Lion Dave Keller  
at 440-667-9772 

for information 
  

*all products are American-made 
includes American flag 

& Installation 


